EB 2008/95/R.5:
Report of the Chairperson on the fifty-third session of the Evaluation Committee
Part 1: Annual Report of Results and Impact of IFAD’s Operations (ARRI)
The Committee found the document to be excellent, noting that IFAD is one of the few multilateral development organizations that produces an annual report on the performance of the operations it supports, in addition to its own performance. The Committee praised the improvement reflected in the report, noting that the move towards direct supervision, enhanced country presence, and more rigorous quality assurance is expected to lead to greater efficiency. They suggested that future editions of the document devote even more space to the reasons behind different levels of performance. 

In terms of internal benchmarking the Committee requested OE in the future to present data disaggregated across the five regions for all evaluation criteria. The recommended therefore that IFAD explore the possibility of tapping into the analysis capacity of other institutions, using the partnerships that it has developed. (par 1-7)
The Committee invites the Board to approve the recommendations in paragraph 142 of the ARRI, for the 2009 ARRI to include an in-depth discussion of two learning themes namely: (i) access to markets; and (ii) environment and natural resource management. Moreover, the Board is invited to approve the learning themes suggested for 2010: (i) social capital and empowerment; and (ii) institutions and policies. (par 9)

Part 2: Office of Evaluation’s three year-rolling work programme and budget for 2009

Overall, the Committee found the proposal appropriate, voicing concern but acknowledging the reasons behind the increase of the proposed budget with respect to the preview presented at the September session. The Committee expressed satisfaction with the proposed external peer review in 2009. 

The Committee recommends that the Executive Board agree to the following:

· The evaluation of IFAD’s efforts in promoting gender equity and women’s empowerment in 2010, necessitating the cancellation of the evaluation of the IFAD policy on sector-wide approaches,

· The private-sector development and partnership strategy evaluation in 2011 (par 14)
